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Don’t Worry: The IRS Isn’t Asking Santa for your
Donor’'s SSNs

Recently, you may have received emails and alerts concerning proposed IRS regulations requiring charities to
disclose donor Social Security Numbers (“SSN”). While donor privacy is a major concern, the proposed
regulation should not be.

The proposed rule does not require organizations to collect/report donor SSNs. Reporting donor SSNs would
be optional, and the decision of whether to do so would be left to each charitable organization.

What the proposed rule says is that, if the donor does not have a contemporary written acknowledgement of
the donor’s donation, and wants to use the organization’s 990 (or a new form that the IRS is considering
creating) to prove that the donation was made, then that 990 (or other IRS form) must reflect both the donation
and the donor’'s SSN. It apparently is the IRS’ response to a tactic being used by some tax
attorneys/accountants on audit, in order to get around the charitable donation documentation rules.

Most charitable organizations provide a contemporary written acknowledgement to donors, so this proposed
rule should not be a major concern to them. Of course, if the proposed rule is adopted, charities should
consider putting a policy in place to deal with this issue, which addresses whether and in what circumstances to
disclose donor SSNs to the IRS and how to protect donor SSNs that they retain for that purpose.
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